
Question on Notice 
No. 1430 

Asked on 30 August 2016 
 
MR SEENEY asked the Minister for Health and Minister for Ambulance Services (HON C R 
DICK) –  
 
With reference to the Minister’s answer to Question on Notice No. 110—  
 
Will the Minister detail the total average FTE ‘non-government employees’ providing clinical 
care across Queensland Health for the 2015-16 financial year? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I thank the Honourable Member for Callide for his question. 
 
I am advised that for the period 1 July 2015 to 30 June 2016, there was a total of 844.88 
average full-time equivalent (FTE) "non-government employees" providing clinical care 
across Queensland Health.  
 
Non-government employees have been defined as those employees who are paid through a 
third party invoice (e.g. locums, nursing agency). The figure of 844.88 FTE comprises 316.36 
FTE medical staff (including VMOs), 498.94 FTE nursing staff, and 29.58 FTE professional 
and technical staff. 
 
 
 
 
 


